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TOWN OF GREENVILLE 
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING MINUTES 

 
DATE: Tuesday, April 19, 2016 
TIME: 6:30 PM 
LOCATION: Greenville Town Hall, W6860 Parkview Drive, Greenville, WI 54942 
 
Agenda 

1. CALL TO ORDER  
The annual meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. 
PRESENT:  Jack Anderson, Andy Peters, Mike Woods, Tom Becher, Dean Culbertson 
arrived at 6:34 p.m. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
3. POSTING OF AGENDA/APPROVAL OF AGENDA/ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS 

The agenda has been properly posted.  Motion by Tom Becher, seconded by Mike Woods 
to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.  There were no additional agenda items. 

4. REVIEW AND APPROVE THE 2015 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES 
Motion by Tom Becher, seconded by Mark Strobel to approve the 2015 Annual Meeting 
Minutes.  Motion carried. 

5. SPECIAL AWARD PRESENTATIONS 
Tom Becher was recognized for his service on the Town Board since 2002. 

a. Town of Greenville Local Government Volunteer Award. 
Ken Zilisch was awarded the Town of Greenville Local Government Volunteer 
Award.  Ken has been a part of the Planning Commission, Facilities Committee 
and Land Stewardship Committee for a combined total of over 25 years. 

b. Greenville Women’s Club Award recognizing an Outstanding Greenville Citizen. 
Andy Peters was awarded the Greenville Women’s Club Award for his years of 
service to a variety of organizations including the Lions Club.  The AMVets Post 
30 presented Andy with an American Flag. 

The First Responders and Fire Department each received $1,000 in appreciation for all 
that they do for the community.   

6. TOWN CHAIRMAN 
a. Year in review and a look to the future. 

Town Chairman Jack Anderson provided a review of 2015:  The mill rate remains 
one of the lowest in the area, 86 new construction building permits with a large 
number of other permits issued, Town Constable Vicki Prey received almost 900 
calls in 2015, the Emergency Management Plan was updated by Chris Schlechta 
to put us in line with County, State and Federal Government, call volume 
continues to trend upward for fire and EMS; in 2015 there were 208 fire and 297 
first responder calls for service, as well as spending a countless number of hours 
on training and public education, Parks and Recreation worked on a new 
Comprehensive Outdoor Plan for 2015-2019 and on the CB trail, Public Works 
was recognized for their work keeping the roads plowed and safe, the water 
department was able to include the Crestview subdivision to the Sanitary District 
and have found a number of ways to save the Town money, Administration is 
looking at adding a polling location, continued work on dredging on Everglade 
and adding bike paths along with a number of other projects. 

b. Brief review of annual report. 
Town Administrator Dave Tebo provided a review of the annual financial report. 
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7. PRESENTATION BY JEAN GOFFARD REGARDING THE SOUTH GREENVILLE 
GRANGE HALL 
The South Greenville Grange Hall has only a handful of active members and a limited 
amount of funds remaining in its treasury.  They are looking for feedback from the 
community for potential uses and ways in which to raise funds.  

8. PUBLIC COMMENT FORUM 
All those wishing to speak shall do so by coming to the podium and using the microphone and stating their name and address. 
Three minutes will be allowed per person unless extended by the Town Board. 

 None 

9. SWEAR IN NEW TOWN BOARD MEMBERS 
Andy Peters and Mark Strobel were sworn in as Town Board Supervisors. 

10. SET DATE AND TIME FOR 2017 ANNUAL MEETING 
Motion by Rick Erck, seconded by Jim Ziegert Sr. to set the date and time for the 2017 
Annual Town Meeting for April 18, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.  Motion carried. 

11. ADJOURNMENT OF ANNUAL TOWN MEETING 
Motion by Kip Zilish, seconded by Jim Ziegert Sr. to adjourn the Annual Town Meeting.  
Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wendy Helgeson, Town Clerk 


